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Conference Call Agenda
Friday, August 17, 2012 Conference Call Agenda
2pm Eastern; 1pm Central; 12pm Mountain; 11am Pacific; 8am Hawaii
1-866-485-7855  or 1-719-457-6899:  participant pass code:  846500

The Practice Group is grateful to SCRA for supporting the costs of our conference calls. Thanks.

Present: 
Bill Berkowitz
Kyrah Brown

Chris Corbett

Vince Francisco
Sharon Hakim

Chris Kirk
Michael Lemke

Gloria Levin

Bill Neigher

Chris Nettles
Olya Rabin-Beyaev

Al Ratcliffe

Carolyn Swift

Susan Wolfe
Tom Wolff
Announcements:  Greg Meissen is, at this moment, enroute to Kansas City for the birth of his first grandchild.  Today is Michael Lemke’s birthday. Congratulations to both.
1) Practice Council Representative to the Executive Committee update (Bill N)
· Presidential Stream:  The SCRA presidential transition took place at the APA meeting with Jean Hill as the new president; Fabricio Balcazar, president-elect; and Jim Cook, past president.

· Hiring an ED:  As recently as yesterday, there was no announcement on the hiring of an SCRA Executive Director.  The position is slated for 3 days a week, with the option of adding more hours as needed. The position description was modeled on similar ED positions for other APA divisions.
· Financial Status of SCRA: A 7-member financial investment committee, made up of SCRA members (including our own Chris C and Bill N) was convened to review investment companies who could manage SCRA’s treasury, now at approximately $1 million. Under consideration are vendors who have served other APA divisions.
· Transparency of EC activities: An ongoing initiative of the CPPC is to encourage the Executive Committee (EC) to make more information available about SCRA operations. Bill B reiterated the request to post the treasurer’s report on the website so our membership could view SCRA’s financial status. Bill N assumed that information is included in the EC minutes, under the treasurer’s report, which would be found on SCRA’s website. Several voiced their inability to access EC minutes on the SCRA website. Bill N will ask for and circulate to us the specific online link to the EC minutes. (Post-meeting: Sharon H found the link: http://www.scra27.org/documents/scradocume/ec-minutes )

· Updating SCRA Website:  Bill N and Roger Mitchell created an RFP for building a new website “that would bring SCRA into this century of web technology.”  They received good feedback from members and are seeking vendors to whom to send the RFP.  (Included in the mix could be APA’s website development service although that choice involves both pluses and minuses for SCRA.)  A recommendation was made to consider an impressive website designer in Kansas who is being considered by The Community Toolbox. Tom had also recommended another website designer with whom he has experience. Bill N suggests providing the RFP to these vendors.

· Value Proposition (Competencies):  Chris K assisted Bill N in developing a survey of continuing education training needs regarding the 18 dimensions of competencies in our field. Jean Hill is preparing a cover letter, under her name as SCRA president, that would accompany the survey.  The plan is to create a mailing list from survey responses. We will be asked to submit names of contact persons in the community, to whom to send the survey. Continuing education credits:  Al R put in a plea to keep in mind that some SCRA members must keep their licenses updated, so need access to CEU credits when attending meetings. Bill N offered to include an open-ended question in the survey about licensure requirements in the respondent’s state. Discussion by Tom W and Al R about complications involved in having authority to grant CEU credits.
2)  Community Psychology Practice Council Leadership Evolution (Tom)
· New CPPC Co-Chair:  Tom and Greg propose a two-step transition in which Greg would be replaced first, followed by Tom a year later, allowing an orderly transition of CPPC leadership. Three people have expressed some interest in the co-chair role. Contact Tom well before the September 21 meeting to nominate or self nominate for the position. Consensus reached: two-year term as co-chair, with possibility of re-election, and built in turnover each year so there will be overlap between the co-chairs’ terms. Chris C, who tracked past emails about the process used to elect CPPC’s representative to the EC, will forward the information for consideration. (See attached description of the proposed process which was sent to this email list)
· Note Taker:  Gloria L, Sharon H and Chris N volunteered to rotate responsibility for taking notes of these monthly meetings, working out a schedule among themselves.
· CPPC Representative: Bill N recommended that his replacement should be selected prior to the EC’s Midwinter meeting (Jan/Feb) to provide continuity with his last meeting as CPPC rep. Consensus reached: Election of Co-Chair in September, followed by election of EC rep in October. This would allow a person not elected in September (for co-chair) to stand for election in October (for EC rep). Several noted the critical importance of this role, assuring that the practitioner point of view is a “voice at the table.” Contact Tom W if you are interested in running for this position. Information from Bill N: EC reimburses fully for expenses incurred for attending the Midwinter meeting.  Although a second meeting of the EC is held at the annual APA meeting, Bill N. presumes that travel is not reimbursed, noting that the meeting is optional and sometimes does not provide a quorum for formal votes. Bill N is available to answer any questions about the EC rep role.  Tom W will create a ballot and will send announcements to the listservs, seeking nominations for both Co-Chair and EC rep positions.(see attached)
3)  Community Psychology Competencies (CPPC/CEP – Tom & Rhonda Lewis) 
· Jim Dalton and Susan W submitted an article for the newsletter (TCP) pertaining to competencies. Tom emphasized that the draft competency paper has been used by several academic departments already. 
· Al R had circulated a draft commentary for the CPPC which prompted a good response. Jim Cook proposed a plan to reconvene a group of CPPC/CEP members to make action suggestions. Jim Dalton’s comprehensive and thoughtful paper is a major contribution and should be read by all.  The purpose is to promote discussion on competencies.
· At Jim Cook’s urging, Tom is working to encourage an ongoing group to assure that the competencies are given full attention and to monitor that they do not veer into the area of standards.. No current CEP member is active on the CPPC. Current (CPPC) members on this workgroup include Tom, Al, Dave Julian, and Dawn Henderson. Rhonda Lewis (the new chair of the CEP) and Tom will be key coordinators for the effort. Susan’s EC role in professional development also puts her in the middle of this activity.
4) CEP Collaboration/Changing Community Psychology Graduate Training 
The workgroup held a teleconference yesterday; from CPPC, Susan W, Al R and Shep participated in the call. Susan reported that the group discussed submission of a report to the EC by the end of the month about the consulting fee, so, by the September meeting, the EC could be ready to fund new program consultations
· Notes taken from Tiffeny’s minutes of the meeting:

· Not planning to request funds for more individual program consulting, instead request funds to create organizational supports for the various CP programs in development. 

· Report  to the EC of the year’s work will include recommendations:

· The development of a new group with flexibility – “Task Group on New Programs”

· To support needs for new CP programs

· We should consider how to learn about CP from new programs

· Learn how to identify who would be interested in participating in these efforts

· Learn about competencies and programs together

·  (Olya and, post meeting, Kyrah, volunteered to join.)
·  (Post meeting update: Some lack of clarity on the nature of the consensus reached by this workgroup as to its future program plans. To be clarified at their next meeting.)
5)  Ad Hoc Work Group on New Community Psychology Programs (Shep)
· No one at the meeting who could report on this.
6)  Online Community Psychology Education (Bill Berkowitz)
Bill B has a draft plan for how this activity could proceed but needs reaction from the international group, from the Barcelona conference, and other volunteers.  His plan is to communicate, this week, with the 15-20 persons who expressed interest. He expects a modest effort at the start, later broadening the network to include those persons who earlier wrote him with interest (but who were not in attendance at the Barcelona discussion (e.g., New Zealand and Australia colleagues).  Plan to compile a list of online programs, to present at the Miami biennial, and maybe bring to the EC this year for some funding.  Bill B is “feeling his way on this project” so is appreciative of suggestions.  He does not plan to be a long-time leader on this activity but will get it started.
7)  Media Group (Bill B., Dawn, Olya, Suzette, Mike)  Looking for new distributiion outlets, to whom to send the bulletins and also looking for new candidates to be profiled.  They will profile Lenny Jason first.
8) Profiles Project (Kyrah, Rachel) - Jim Cook, Bill B, Susan W, Alexis H, Victoria, Dyana, Al, Rachel
· Kyrah reported that only 2 new profiles were received since the last call. She will send another email reminder to our group to submit profiles.  Tom W recommended waiting until school starts again.  Al asked what obstacles are discouraging submitting a profile.  No answer. Sharon H recommends that effort be shifting to actually using the profiles on hand, which may encourage reluctant persons to finally submit, having seen their utility. Consensus: Guilt trip/ shame those who have not submitted a profile!
9)  Global Journal of Community Psychology Practice (Vince, Tom) Victoria, Liesette, Dyana
· Vince apologized for recent email glitch, caused by inability to deliver the email announcement of the availability of the newest issue to all the subscribers (630) at one time. He cleaned the list, resulting in 583 good email addresses of individuals, not counting groups.  
· Working on next issue now, featuring proceedings of the international conference, with 90 articles. The plan is to publish the next issue by Dec/Jan. Twelve articles are under review now. An ongoing problem is the slow (5-6 months) turnaround time for reviews.
 10)  SCRA Webpage – Online Forums and Blog (Zach Bartush, Kyrah, Gina, Sharon)   Zach wrote Sharon today, sending regrets that he is not available for today’s teleconference. He just started a new job and is moving to Dallas.       
11)  Mini-Grants (Bill N, Sharon, Al)  Sharon reported that, of ten mini grants (averaging $1200 each) funded in the first cohort, five have been completed.  One has been postponed indefinitely, and the other four have provided a timeline for finishing. Sharon is working with Rachel Becker Klein who volunteered to evaluate impact of the grants which should be helpful data when requesting funds from the EC for a second round of mini-grants. Sharon is contacting Fabricio Balcazar and Jim Emshoff, of the EC, to assure a smooth transition for the second round.  She estimates, by mid-October, there will be a preliminary report prepared on round one, followed by a launch of round two. She has enlisted former reviewers from round one but needs some new reviewers too – email her to volunteer.  Reviewers will receive a list of criteria for judging proposals. Sharon reported that the process evaluations were uniformly good, especially on the timeliness of the process.  Although Sharon planned to wait to begin the second round until the first round is completed, noting the challenge of tracking when there is overlap, Susan W strongly urged that all funds need to be obligated by December 31, warning of the need to adhere to the EC’s framework.  Members of the CPPC should think about potential proposals for these mini-grants. Round one included several projects in which an SCRA member partnered with a local community partner.
12)  CP Practice Book (Susan W & Victoria Chien)   Susan W and Victoria are awaiting a revised contract from the publisher, after which they will contact authors. No deadline set for first draft of chapters yet, but the publisher agreed to extend the deadline beyond the initial dates listed.
13)  Material for next TCP (Susan W)  Susan solicited suggestions for the next articles about practice roles (beginning with Nov 15 submission) and encouraged anyone to take the lead on an article.  Suggestions:  (1) New CP training programs.  (Tom noted a new phenomenon -- that many of these new programs are not sited in traditional, research based psychology departments. This is where the growth is and represents an interesting prospect for practice.  (2) Applying our skills to other areas, outside of psychology (such as evaluation), and the issue of branding our field.  (3) Government contractors. (4) Public health.  Bill N emphasized our role in health care communities’ responsibilities for prevention and system interventions. Huge opportunities for CP practice. Tom: IRS requiring hospitals to do work in community.  Context of Affordable Health Care Act provides a huge paradigm shift for all players in the health care field.
14)  Early Career Initiative (Gloria)  Gloria reported a big increase, over the last month, in the number of persons registering for this group’s listserv, to 73.  The listserv is active now with mutual introductions and in posing and discussing topics of interest to early career persons. Plans are underway to offer an early career workshop at the biennial.
15)  SCRA Policy Group Update (Tom, Chris C)  Chris C reported that proposals for the new round of policy grants are due Sept 30 (with an award date by the end of Nov; $5,000 per grant). With a past approval rate of 3 approved of 8 proposals, there is a pretty good chance of success.  Tom asked if it would be appropriate for the CPPC to apply for a policy grant. Chris C suggested this would need two persons from the group with policy inclinations and a clear proposal of aims. Two ideas were suggested: (1) Bill N’s discussion of hospital/community assessments under the Affordable Care Act and (2) discussion of providing CEUs at our conferences that would be relevant to policy issues.
16)  Value Proposition Proof of Concept/Employment Outlook Survey (Bill N, Sharon H.)  Bill N, Al, Chris K and Sharon are collaborating to launch this survey.  Tom reminded that the Affordable Care Act would fit in well with issues to be raised in the survey. Bill N: The practice competencies work dovetails nicely with the employment outlook project.
17)  Community Internships (Chris, Victoria, Gloria) Work continues on the group’s white paper which will be the basis for seeking input from our listservs. Gloria will contact Jim Dalton, outgoing chair of CEP, for input. 
18)  Ask an Advisor (Bill B)  Bill B. is recruiting for the 2013 schedule for Community Toolbox advisors, each to serve a 3-month rotation, answering questions about communities from users around the world. He estimated that this work would not exceed 3 hours a week. Of those on this call, Al, Vince, Tom, Susan and Bill B have done rotations.  This is a fun and stimulating activity but is also a real service to communities. 
19)  Community Psychology Practice Council: Facebook & Social Media.  Bill B reminded us of CP’s practice page on Facebook.  Tiffeny Jimenez , in charge of this effort, was unable to commit energy to it while working on her dissertation. The effort needs to be re-energized by someone who is conversant with Facebook.  Michael Lemke volunteered to re-start the effort and will contact Tiffeny for information.

20)  Email List.  Bill B mentioned the large email list for the CPPC (approx 100), most of whom are not actively involved.  He offered to draft an email, timed for the start of the new academic year, soliciting people to join any of the CPPC’s initiatives. (In the past, this has produced 5-10 volunteers which introduced new energy into CPPC). Gloria suggested culling the email list, but Tom cautioned against any “arbitrary” deletion of people. Olya suggested two levels of membership, one of those wanting to be kept informed and the other a list of those wanting to be actively involved. Bill B volunteered to draft a note that would do both, which he will send to Tom and Gloria. Need to involve more students from a broader array of graduate programs.  Each CPPC member is assigned responsibility to recruit one additional person, including those from whom we have not heard for a while. Olya volunteered to solicit new student members via the student listserv.
Schedule next meeting
· Friday, September 21, 2012 @ 2pm Eastern;1pm Central;12pm Mountain;11am Pacific; 8am Hawaii
· Tom recommended we devote time in September to plan for future directions of the Practice Council.
	Who
	Past Meeting Agreements
	By When

	Everyone

Kyrah

Olya
	Complete profile for SCRA/CPPC website

Send reminders to members to submit profiles

Post solicitation for profiles on student listserv
	Ongoing

Early Sept

Early Sept

	Everyone
	Provide RFP  to potential vendors for developing SCRA Website
	ongoing

	Everyone
Tom
	Submit to Tom nominations for CPPC co-chair to replace Greg;

same for nominations for CPPC representative to EC
Circulate call for nominees to listservs; create ballots
	Before 9/21
Before Oct 19 ongoing

	Chris C, Tom W
	Circulate and revise plan for election process for CPPC leaders
	done

	Gloria, Sharon, Chris N


	Establish a schedule for rotating responsibility for taking meeting notes
	done

	CPPC-CEP Task Gp on Program Consultation
	develop a 2 pager of lessons learned and a 1 page proposal to help new programs 

	9/21

	Everyone
	Read Jim Dalton’s paper on competencies
	ongoing

	Everyone
	Consider joining joint CEP/CPPC workgroup on improving grad education
	ongoing

	Bill B
Susan W
	Contact respondents who showed interest in Online CP Education project
Work w/ EC’s Prof’l Devel Comm focused on online learning in US
	One week
ongoing

	Media Group
	Seeking new candidates to profile
	ongoing

	Everyone
	Contact Sharon H to volunteer as a mini-grant reviewer
Think of potential ideas, esp w/community partners, for mini-grant proposal
	soon
ongoing

	Susan & Victoria
	Sign contract for Practice book; contact authors of chapters w/instructions
	ongoing

	Everyone
	Consider possibility of submitting a proposal for an SCRA policy grant on behalf of CPPC
	Due 9/30

	Chris N, Victoria, Gloria
	Develop white paper on community internships; Gloria to contact Jim Dalton for input
	ongoing

	Everyone
	Consider volunteering to be a Community Toolbox Advisor; via Bill B.
	ongoing

	Michael Lemke
	Will reinvigorate and lead social media effort, transitioning w/ Tiffeny Jimenez
	ongoing

	Bill B
	Draft email to our email list, recruiting to join a CPPC initiative and also determine level of interest in CPPC membership
	soon

	
	September 21 Meeting Agreements
	

	Everyone
	Recruit one additional member to the CPPC before Sept meeting
	<Sept 21

	Gloria
	Will take meeting notes for Sept meeting
	Sept 21
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Conference Call Agenda
Friday, September 21, 2012 Conference Call Agenda
2pm Eastern; 1pm Central; 12pm Mountain; 11am Pacific; 8am Hawaii
1-866-485-7855 or 1-719-457-6899:  participant pass code:  846500

The Practice Group is grateful to SCRA for supporting the costs of our conference calls. Thanks.

Announcements & Welcome New Members!
1) Practice Council Representative to the Executive Committee update (Bill N, Susan, Jim Cook)

· Hiring an ED

· Financial Status of SCRA

· Ideas about transparency of EC activities 
· Strategic planning

· Updating the Website for SCRA (w/ Roger Mitchell)

· Competencies

2) Community Psychology Practice Council Leadership Evolution
· New Co-Chair Needed – who is interested – FINAL CALL
· New Community Psychology Practice Council Representative to EC is needed – Who is interested?
3) Community Psychology Competencies (CPPC/CEP – Tom & Jim Dalton) Amanda Archer, Dawn Henderson, Andy Hostetler, David Julian, Rhonda Lewis,  Gregor Sarkisian)
4) CEP Collaboration/Changing Community Psychology Graduate Training (Tiffeny, Judah, Al, Jim D, Gregor, Greg &Tom) 
· Looking for members of a new CEP-CPPC group to meet quarterly
5) Ad Hoc Work Group on New Community Psychology Programs (Shep)
· Shep’s ideas for new programs to be included
6) Online Community Psychology Education (Bill Berkowitz and others)
7) Media Group (Bill B., Dawn, Olya, Suzette, Mike)
8) Profiles Project (Kyrah, Rachel) - Jim Cook, Bill B, Susan W, Alexis H, Victoria, Dyana, Al, Rachel
            Need/Opportunity: All of us need to add our profiles! Updates on profiles posted and re-formatting.

9) Global Journal of Community Psychology Practice (Vince, Tom) Victoria, Liesette, Dyana
       Need/Opportunity: Recruiting submissions from abroad

10) SCRA Webpage – Online Forums and Blog (Zach) Kyrah, Gina, Sharon
       Need/Opportunity: Blog Contributors 
11) Mini-Grants (Bill N, Sharon, Al)
12) CP Practice Book (Susan & Victoria)
· Deadline for first draft of chapters?
13) Material for next TCP (Susan, Jim Dalton)
14) Early Career Initiative (Gloria)
15) SCRA Policy Group Update (Tom, Chris)
· Does CPPC have any ideas for Policy Mini Grants?

16) Value Proposition Proof of Concept/Employment Outlook Survey (Bill Neigher, Sharon Hakim)
17) Community Internships (Chris, Victoria, Gloria, others?)
18) Ask an Advisor (Bill B)
19) Community Psychology Practice Council: Facebook & Social Media

20) Schedule next meeting
· Friday, October 19, 2012 @ 2pm Eastern;1pm Central;12pm Mountain;11am Pacific; 8am Hawaii
